

Anne Loades and Jan Parker Lower Walditch Play Area & Orchard

By Email

9th March 2020

Dear Anne and Jan

RE: LOWER WALDITCH PLAY AREA - WALDITCH / S106 CLAIM

I wanted to let you know that the parish council has run into some difficulty with regards the grant of the S106 monies which is why I have not been able to formally submit the order for the play equipment to Playquest.

Basically, the problem is that following the amalgamation of Dorset District Councils and Dorset County the new Dorset Council is undertaking a reconciliation of all its Section 106 monies that have been transferred in from the various districts.

Although they acknowledge our claim and said there is a commitment to meet the claim, this cannot be paid until after the reconciliation process and therefore monies will not be forthcoming until the 2nd week of April 2020 at the earliest. As soon as this administrative matter has been resolved the order will be submitted.

Yours sincerely

Cllr A J Basker

Chairman

Bothenhampton & Walditch Parish Council

clerk@bothenhamptonwalditchparishcouncil.com

Website www.bothenhamptonwalditchparishcouncil.com